
Minutes of a Hilmarton Parish Council Planning Meeting held Virtually on Wednesday 5th January 2022 at 8.00pm 

Those Present

Cllrs: J Henly, M Wilkins, W Leaning, S Warren-Willcox, M Farci, R Fry, L Hays, P Maynard and J Files

Visitors:  Ashley O’Neill Wiltshire Councilllor, P & R Addington , J Sidmouth, C Roberts, Highway Hill Managers Chris and Ester.
Clerk: Jacquie Henly 

Item 1 – Apologies for absence
1.1Apologies were received from Cllr McFadzean and Jeary. 


The meeting was adjourned at this point for public participation.  The Council heard comments from J Sidmouth, and the two Highway Hill Managers.  The meeting then re-opened for the Parish Council to discuss the application.

Item 2 – Declaration of Interest in items on the Agenda

2.1 There were no declarations of interest in items on the agenda.

Item 3 - Planning Applications
3.1 Application PL/2021/11479 was discussed after taking into consideration the comments made by visitors to the meeting.  

After taking into consideration the details in the planning application and comments made during public participation, members felt strongly that an objection should be made and that Wiltshire Council should be urged not to approve the temporary change of use for a further two years.  The Glamping site was started up with no planning application, it was only after approximately two years into that the business a retrospective application was submitted.  By this time, noise, smells and general lack of concern for the residents of this small hamlet affected by the site had escalated.  Safety concerns regarding the single-track roads with very few passing places is also a major concern. 

In general, the business and owners have shown very little regard to the local planning authority or any conditions that have been placed.

The landscape has most definitely been spoilt. What was once rolling countryside fields now has ugly white tents blotting the landscape.  The application states the site cannot be seen.  It most certainly can be seen and is clearly visible at least a mile away.  During lockdown the narrow country roads were and still are used more by walkers and cyclists and members have a great concern over the increased traffic visiting the site on totally unsuitable roads with inadequate passing places.  

The two managers of the site were focused on how much visitors to the site enjoyed the experience rather than showing how they were going to work with the community to try and eliminate the bad experiences neighbouring properties were experiencing whilst visitors were there.

In conclusion the Clerk was asked to respond to Wiltshire Council and object to the extension for the same reasons as before.  The Clerk will also submit concerns raised with them by local residents neighbouring the property.  
Item 4 – Date of the Next Meeting

4.1  The date of the next Full Parish Council meeting is on Wednesday 2nd March at 8.00pm in Hilmarton Community Room, unless otherwise advertised on the Parish Notice Boards and Website.

Item 5 - Close of the Meeting

5.1  The meeting closed at 8.30pm. 

Signed ……………………………………………....................................  Date …………………………………..              

